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	JERSEY FARM WOODLAND PARK MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
	Met at 7.30pm at Marshalswick Community Centre on Monday 16th September 2024. 

	PRESENT:


	Parish Councillors - Jenny Roberts (Chair), Carol Chalkley, Julie Oakley, Maurice Wells, Mike White
District Councillor – Michael Jones
Public Members – Frances Leonard, Anne Thomas (during site walkabout), John Forward, Johanna Houlahan, Carol Higgins


	OFFICERS:
	Emma Hostler - Deputy Clerk

Rebecca Pannese – Project, Amenities and Community Engagement (PACE) Officer

	
	

	ABSENT:
	Public Member Jamie Burrows


Some Committee Members met at the Woodland Park at 6.30pm for a site walkabout prior to the meeting. They inspected the proposed site for the installation of a pond (minute 685).
679.
TO RECEIVE AND ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Twidell, Cllr Visram and Mark Carter.
680.
DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS
There was no disclosures of interest or dispensations given.
681.
MINUTES 


The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1st July 2024, having been previously circulated, were taken as a correct record and it was, unanimously;
RESOLVED

That the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1st July 2024 be approved and signed by the Chair as a correct record.  

682.
MATTERS OF REPORT

· Clyde Martindill, a longstanding member of the Jersey Farm Woodland Park Committee, has submitted his resignation as he moves away from the immediate neighbourhood. The Committee acknowledged the contribution that Clyde has made to the Woodland Park since its inception and will miss his local presence on the ground and photography but wish him well in his relocation. 
· Cllrs Wells, Twidell and Chalkley have been keeping on top of regular mowing, cutting back and tidying up of vegetation around the benches, notice boards and alongside pathways over the summer months.
· Mark Carter is continuing to significantly cut back along the peripheral path adjacent to Sandringham Crescent towards the South West Plantation. The aim is to improve space and visibility on either side of the path.
· Areas for blackthorn clearance have been identified and will be undertaken by the Burrows over the autumn/winter. 
· The rights of way application for the woodland footpath between Highfield Road (BW 53) and St Helier Road (FP 27) has been submitted with some 44 witness statements supporting it. 
· The picnic bench at the Highfield Road entrance has been subject to some graffiti. Cllr Wells will endeavour to clean it up if possible.
683.
UPDATE ON THE HEDGE INSTALLATION
The Project, Amenities and Community Engagement Officer provided a verbal update on preparations in hand for the planting of a native hedgerow as agreed at the March meeting. A provisional date of the weekend of 23/24 November has been set and a number of volunteer groups, including parkrun, have offered to assist with the planting of some 1750 whips. This date is dependent on timely delivery of the plants and suitable weather conditions. It was agreed that the logistics of getting equipment on site and managing a large number of volunteers to complete the task within a set timeframe will need careful coordination. Anne Thomas and Mark Carter will be leading the project and ensure that plans are made and communicated to all involved. 

684.
TREE PLANTING PROPOSAL FROM CLLR WELLS
As agreed at the last meeting, Cllr Wells with assistance from Anne Thomas planted stakes in the ground on the Woodland Park to indicate the position of each of the trees included in the proposal, originally presented at the March meeting, and since modified. Further information was also provided and previously circulated to members on size, canopy spread and growth. Discussion followed as to the impact the proposed plantings would have on the park, with concerns raised over loss of an open vista, and separating a section of the meadow grass from the rest of the park. It was determined not to proceed with the planting but Cllr Wells was thanked for all the work he had put in to preparing the proposal. It was;

RESOLVED

Not to proceed with planting a selection of trees along an approximate 120 metre stretch of FP 27 between Woodland House and the Chiltern Road entrance. 
685.
PROPOSAL FOR THE INSTALLATION OF A POND FROM ANNE THOMAS

Following an initial proposal at the last meeting from Public Member Anne Thomas introducing the principle of installing one or two additional ponds on the Woodland Park, the Committee agreed to consider a more detailed proposal, which was previously circulated to all Members. Anne Thomas was present at the site meeting on the Woodland Park and able to indicate to those present the location of the first of the proposed ponds and talk through further details, including the bee bank to be built from the spoils of the ground excavation. Whilst Anne was not present at the Committee meeting, discussion then followed. It was generally agreed that two trial digs should be undertaken this winter of approximately 1 metre square to monitor water levels to inform the decision on whether to install a pond lining or not. It was also agreed to provide additional funding for fencing costs.  It was, unanimously;
RESOLVED

To proceed with the installation of a pond in 2025/26 at a cost of no more than £3,500 from the JFWP Management Committee annual budget, to be located at the Jersey Lane entrance. A view will be taken on the installation of a second pond following learnings from and success of the first installation. 

686.
DRAINAGE
The Deputy Clerk reported on a meeting between the Clerk and PACE Officer with a local groundwork contractor to address the on-going problem of water run off from the Woodland Park and FP 27 affecting St Helier Road. The existing soakaway is no longer functioning. The PACE Officer explained that the contractor proposes to reprofile sections of FP27 to channel water flow into two new grips and into the adjacent woodland The total cost is in excess of the funds earmarked by Full Council for these works. The Clerk will approach Herts County Council for a contribution, but the Committee discussed covering any further shortfall from unspent funds in the current year’s budget.  Following a proposal by Cllr White, and seconded by Cllr Chalkley, it was;
RESOLVED

That the Committee would cover from the 2024/25 budget any shortfall in funding provision for the completion of the drainage works along FP 27 to alleviate run off on to St Helier to an amount of no more than £1,900. 

687.
MANAGEMENT PLAN 2025-26
As previously notified, the Committee is required to finalise the management plan in order to submit a budget request to the Parish Council Finance Committee for final approval by Full Council in December. The Deputy Clerk drafted a management plan, circulated to all members, including both annual on-going tasks and new projects. Discussion followed, and it was agreed to include funds for an annual audit and increase the allocation for incidental maintenance and repairs. The total amount requested for the JFWP Management Committee 2024-25 budget was finalised at £15,000.  Following a proposal from Cllr Roberts it was, unanimously;
RESOLVED

To submit a request for £15,000 of funding for the annual JFWP Management Committee for 2025/26.

688.
CURRENT EXPENDITURE AND MANAGEMENT PLAN 2024-25
Members were asked to note expenditure of £10,852 from the 2024-25 annual budget to date. The Deputy Clerk explained that whilst the Committee had agreed to £2,750 of new works during the year, she had identified up to £5,000 of earmarked spend that was unlikely to go ahead, including the Diana memorial sculpture, a new picnic bench, postponement of a pond extension as well as savings on maintenance due to volunteer support. It was agreed that the Committee would have a much better understanding of total outturn for the year at the January meeting. 

689. 
MATTERS ARISING SINCE THE CIRCULATION OF THE AGENDA
There were no matters arising.
690.
SUGGESTIONS FOR THE NEXT MEETING


There were no suggestions made. 

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the JFWP Management Committee will take place at Marshalswick Community Centre at 7.30pm on Monday 13th January 2025.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.42pm.





Chair      ……………………………….






Date        …….………………………..
